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this would be addressed, but in the meantime, we immediately sent briefing material to our 
councillor.

Now, unfortunately, the most serious error has arisen again as the amendment proposal has come 
forward.

The Planning Scheme amendment before us does not completely meet the requirements that 
motivated this whole process in the first place, and not even the requirements of the Council Motion
Item 2.

The Motion Item identifies the “non trafficable eastern end of Bridge Street”, yet the proposal is 
for dealing only with part of that. The proposal shows the Western boundary of the area for the 
Bridge Street discontinuance as being a line drawn North of the boundary line between 83 and 91 
John Street. This boundary line is very significant to the owners of those two properties, but it has 
no significance at all to the North of their northern boundaries.

When I spoke and corresponded with your officers in March, I identified the need to take many 
factors into account in choosing a line for the Western boundary of this discontinued road. It 






